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THREE SAINTS SOUTH ELMHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING — 5'" FEBRUARY 2015

MINUTES

The chairman, John Davies, welcomed councillors Paul Watkin, John Flatt, David Lee and Louise
Rumball. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was in attendance.
Declarations of interest — none
Public forum — none.
Minutes of previous meeting [26-11-14] were approved and signed as a true record.
Matters arising — no information on All Saints common ponds; John Flatt to CLEAR behind bus
shelter; the chairman thanked him for bushwacking in various places round the common; [clerk
asked to complain to Highways re Sugar Nunn Hill at Wisset.] Clerk to chase up Barclays mandate
forms.
STOs and Transparency Code — new regulations to be incorporated in STOS in March — clerk to draft
clause for this.
Finances — balances as follows: c/acct - £3,907.79; sav/acct - £1393.70. Cheques approved —
no.100596 to Heelis and Lodge for £35.00 [audit]; no. 100597 to C. Cardwell for £175.38 [net sal
Dec/Jan].
Planning — councillors noted another application for Bacons Farm, St. Michael [DC/14/3923/LBC].
St. Michael — flooding on road discussed; clerk asked to contact Suffolk Highways and report. New
notice board — estimates for March meeting and siting considered; Clerk asked to again contact
Post Office to see if they would put a replacement post box back at St. Michael.
Website — John Davies to take over and update.
Correspondence — received and discussed.
Any other business — power line arrangements to Cleveleys, Moat Farm discussed and also access
to their business and the problem of HGVs using narrow lane. Councillors felt the signage to the
business could be improved and Paul Watkin is to have word with Malcolm Cleveley.
Next meeting — 25" March 2015.

The meeting ended at 9pm.



